Meeting Minutes for July 24, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The 2nd meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, July 24, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Alexander Whiteside, Edward Duffy, Bernard J Lynch III, Peter Jackson, Planning Board members & William Clark, Planning Director and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

a. A motion was made and seconded and the Planning Board voted unanimously to approve the Meeting Minutes from June 26 & July 10 2008 

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Board confirmed August 14, 2008 as the next Planning Board meeting date, the meeting will take place at 6:30 pm in the John Cronin Conference Room 2nd floor of the Milton Town Hall. The proposed meeting for August 28th is cancelled due to summer vacations.
3. CITIZEN’S SPEAK

No one came forward to speak during this session
4. NEW BUSINESS

The Selectmen met (July 9, 2008) and accepted a bid on the Town parcel under the Hendrie’s building. The next step will be for the accepted bidder and the Selectmen to sign a Purchase & Sale agreement. The final passing of papers can not take place until all the development’s permits are in hand, as stated in the wording of the May 2008 Annual Town Meeting Article #48. 

5. 36 CENTRAL AVE.

“The Residences at Brook Hill”, 36 Central Avenue, The Central Avenue Planned Unit Development application for a Special Permit & Site Plan Approval was given final approval and the Board unanimously voted to approve them .The Special Permit and Site Plan were approved and signed.
6.  HEARING ON SITE PLAN APPROVAL 
The Planning Board reviewed an application by the Welch Restaurant Group for Site Plan Approval. The application is for a proposed restaurant to be named “Stone Park” located at 550 Adams Street. The restaurant will feature American fine dining. The proposed establishment will have seating capacity of 160 people. The Planning Board heard a presentation by the owner’s architect and lawyer (Mr. Sheffield).

Issues of concern that were discussed: number of parking spaces to be required (dinner & lunch times), valet parking issues, dumpster location and servicing, 

The hearing was continued until August 14th at the proponent’s request.

7. OLD BUSINESS  
· Planning Board reiterated that Bernard J Lynch III is the Planning Board representative on the Capital Improvement Planning Committee. The Board previously voted the position at the May 5, 2008 meeting.

· 2 Adams Street: Ned Corcoran spoke about the concerns of a neighbor pertaining to the cutting of trees along the riverfront wall in “Area 1”, (# from State approved “Riverfront Vegetation Management Plan”). Mr. Corcoran stated that the trees and brush that were cut down and removed were approved in the management plan and were supposed to be removed. Mr. Corcoran did state that some tree clearing did take place in “Area 3” that was not supposed to happen. The development team and the Conservation Commission are going to discuss mitigation at a scheduled July 29th Conservation meeting. 

· Ground breaking took place on July 9th, 2008 for 2 Adams St. project.
· Kennedy Carpet – 502 Granite Ave Site Plan changes, further discussion was postponed to a later meeting. 
8. ADJOURNMENT   
           A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn     at 9:10p.m.









____________________









Peter Jackson, Secretary

